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For many years, it has been a best practice in employment law to include
shortened limitations period agreements as part of employment applications,
handbook acknowledgements or employment agreements. These
agreements shorten applicable statutes of limitations on any claim employees
might subsequently bring to six months or shorter, as provided by law.

Recently, the federal Sixth Circuit Court of Appeals covering Michigan again
confirmed that this is not allowed for certain federal employment claims. Its
Jan. 15, 2021, decision in Thompson v. Fresh Products, LLC held that the
shortened statute of limitations period included in handbook
acknowledgement was not enforceable against claims under the federal
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) or the Age Discrimination in
Employment Act. Before that, in September 2019, the Sixth Circuit confirmed
in Logan v. MGM Grand Detroit Casino that the statute of limitations for
claims under the federal Title VIl of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 could not be
contractually shortened.

However, last month in McMillon v. City of Kalamazoo, the Michigan Court of
Appeals enforced the shortened limitations period included in an employment
application and upheld the dismissal of the plaintiff's claim of discrimination
under Michigan’s Elliott-Larsen Civil Rights Act. In that decision, the court
upheld a nine month limitations period to pursue claims arising out of the
employee’s employment that waived contrary limitations periods.


https://law.justia.com/cases/federal/appellate-courts/ca6/20-3060/20-3060-2021-01-15.html
https://law.justia.com/cases/federal/appellate-courts/ca6/18-1381/18-1381-2019-09-25.html
http://www.michbar.org/file/opinions/us_appeals/2021/012121/74728.pdf

These type of agreements remain alive and well when it comes to state law
claims in Michigan. If you have employees in Michigan, a shortened statutory
limitations period for state law claims still makes sense. Employers should
consider having employment counsel shorten limitations periods by
agreement, if they have not already done so.



